Mr. John W. Slocum State Commission of Revenue & Taxation State House Topeka, Kansas

Dear John:

After reading your letter of February 3 again I find I did not answer all of your questions when you were in the office last Saturday morning.

I have checked with the members of the Department and learn that the boys from Seneca may use the swimming pool from 5:00 P.M. to 6:00 P.M. on Tuesday, March 11. A life guard will be on hand at that time.

As I told you Saturday morning, Dr. Allen would like to eat dinner with the Seneca group, but it is customary that he eat with the boys prior to a game. He is sorry he cannot meet with your boys at that time.

About the only time the basketball squad could meet the Seneca group would be on the floor immediately after the game. The boys will be in seclusion prior to the game.

I believe this takes care of your questions, John, and if there is anything further you should like to know, please write us again.

Dr. Allen greatly appreciates your interest in the University of Mansas.

Sincerely yours,

Secretary to Dr. Forrest C. Allen